
Support for Senate Bill 628 
PANDAS/PANS Medical Providers 

I support Senate Bill 628 as a PANDAS/PANS provider who has seen 
firsthand the devastating medical consequences that delayed 

medical care can cause for these children. We need to ensure all 
Oregon children can access the treatment deemed necessary by 
their treating medical provider, including IVIG when indicated. The 
State of Oregon has already approved IVIG coverage for children 
on Medicaid and Senate Bill 628 will ensure pay parity with 

commercial and private insurers to do the same. I support Senate Bill 
628 and as a medical provider treating this population, would urge 
you to consider the experiences and expertise of those treating this 
population instead of those without.  
Thank you. 
 

James Hancey, MD 
Psychiatrist 
Director of the Obsessive-Compulsive Disorder Clinic at OHSU 
 

William P. French, MD, DFAACAP 
Assistant Outpatient Medical Director 
Associate Training Program Director for Outpatient Psychiatry 
Associate Professor | Psychiatry and Behavioral Medicine 

University of Washington 
Seattle Children’s Hospital 
 
Eileen McCarty, MD 
Child Psychiatrist 

 

Donna Kirchoff, MD, FAAP 
Integrative Developmental and Behavioral Pediatrics, LLC 
 
 

Jennifer Boudreaux, CPNP-PC, PMHS-PC 
Child and Family Psychiatric Center of Southern Oregon 
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Amanda Watters, ND 
Executive Director 
Neurotherapeutic Pediatric Therapies, Inc. 
 

Audra Gesik, ND 
Neurotherapeutic Pediatric Therapies, Inc. 

 

Jordan Sirtoli, FNP 
Elixir Wellness Collective 
 

Nathalie Paravicini, ND 
NW Naturopathic Medicine 
 

Renee Schwartz, ND 
NW Naturopathic Medicine 
 

Beverly Ki Hacely, ND, LAc, Dipl. Ac. 
Naturopathic Physician and Licensed Acupuncturist 
NW Naturopathic Medicine 
 

Valerie LaRosa, ND 
Peirson Center for Children  
 

Courtney Day, ND 
Dayly Wellness 
 

Janell Payne, ND 

 

 
 


